
 

Written Testimony Only 
 
Proponent of SB5 
February 13, 2023 
 
 

Madam Chair Gossage and the Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare: 

I am a proponent of Senate Bill 5 and I ask for your support as well. Please pass 

legislation that will protect the preborn.  At any time, including during a “state of 

emergency”, the murder of the most innocent of human beings must not be acceptable.  

That would be unjust.   Murder is not “health care”.   

Chemical Abortion: A Review - - -  BG3603.pdf (heritage.org) 

Every child has the right to life.  Kansas law affirms in Statute 65-6732 that human 

beings begin their lives at the moment of fertilization.  We all are (obviously) in different 

stages of life.  At no time is one life more valuable than another’s.  Remember the 

injustice for the slaves during the “Bleeding Kansas” times.  Haven’t we learned our 

lesson? 

This bill will protect Kansans.  I would appreciate your support of SB5. 

Sincerely, Elizabeth Groff – Linwood KS, Senate District 9 

https://www.heritage.org/sites/default/files/2021-03/BG3603.pdf

